
Calendar 
 

20th Anniversary of 9/11 

     Sat, Sep 11  Bridges 8:30 AM, PBOC 4:00 PM 
    Georgetown Bridges and PBOC 
Assembly Officers Meeting 

    Tue, Sep 21  6:00 PM 
    Founders Hall 
Assembly Business Meeting 

    Thu, Sep 23  6:00 PM 
    Founders Hall 
4th Degree Funeral/ SK Louis Ebosh 

    Sat, Sep 25 2:00 PM 
    PBOC 
Respect for Life Chain 

    Sun, Oct 3  02:30 to 03:00 
    Georgetown 
Pasta Dinner 
    Sat, Oct 9  05:00 pm 
    PBOC PLC and St Mary's Georgetown 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MEMBERS WHO DO NOT HAVE AN E-MAIL ADDRESS RECEIVE A 

HARD COPY VIA US MAIL. 

IF YOU DO HAVE AN E-MAIL ADDRESS, PLEASE LET US KNOW. 

SEND AN EMAIL TO 

KofC@KofC3272.org 

 

Assembly 3272 Newsletter 

Worthy Sir Knights, 

 

September is upon us and here is our second Newsletter of the 

Fraternal Year. As Summer comes to an end with the celebration of 

Labor Day in honor of the social and economic achievements of 

American working men and women. It was established as a federal 

holiday in 1894 brought about by the labor movement of the late 19th 

century. At that time 12-hour days and children as young as 5 and 6 

worked in mills factories and mines earning a fraction of their adult 

counter parts. Working conditions were very harsh for everyone 

without access to fresh air, sanitary facilities and breaks. Labor Unions 

came to be and strikes and protests happened often with violent 

outcomes. After a long struggle working men and women gained more 

favorable working conditions and the “Working Mans Holiday” came 

into being with the establishment of Labor Day. Now we celebrate it 

as an end of summer with cookouts and a long weekend owing it to the 

struggles of working men and women who strived for better working 

conditions for all. 

These were also the times of Fr. McGivney, who saw the struggles of 

workers and formed the Knights of Columbus in 1882 to provide 

financial assistance in the event of a working man’s death to their 

widows and orphans and a fraternal organization of men helping one 

another. Although he died in 1890 at age 38, he saw firsthand the 

struggles of working men and woman in that age leading up to the 

changes that took place and made a difference in his time.    

This month we remember the infamous date of September 11, 2001 

just as Pearl Harbor December 7, 1941 dates that live in infamy. This 

year being the 20th anniversary of 9-11 PBOC will be having a Blue 

Mass Saturday, September 11 at 5:00 pm with the participation of 

local Police and Fire first responders with a Mass honoring all first 

responders and those who lost lives that day. There will be a wreath 

laying ceremony with the Knights of Columbus Honor Guard and 

Color Guard presenting the colors. The Knights of Columbus will also 

be at the Georgetown Bridges for a ceremony earlier in the day to 

honor those who lost their lives on 9-11 and honor all the first 

responders who gave tirelessly on that day and many days after. Many 

mailto:KofC@KofC3272.org


are still struggling with the aftermaths of 9-11 with health and 

emotional issues and we must offer prayers for them all.  

We also welcome the beginning of football season with the start of fall 

and a change in the weather. Trips to the mountains to see the fall 

colors will start along with visits to apple orchards and farmers 

markets for the fall harvest. 

We will have a busy month in October with the Pasta Dinner October 

9 with signup sheets on the website if you would like to help out. I 

already have many volunteers and I thank all of you. 

In closing I want to pray to all the Holy Angels and Saints and Mother 

Mary through Jesus Christ for your health and wellbeing in September. 

 

Faithfully yours in Christ,                          September 1, 2021 

Ed Gagliano 

Faithful Navigator 

Fr. Philip Grant Assembly 3272  

 

 

 

Minutes of August 26, 2021 Business Meeting 
   

The meeting began at 6 pm. There were 24 Members in attendance. 

Presently we have a total of 114 members. 

GCVM Golf Tournament 

We have just completed a very successful fundraiser for the benefit of 

the Georgetown County Veterans Memorial. (GCVM) How 

successful? A check of expectation of  more than $6200 was presented 

by SK Al Guazzo to Ron Gilbert, President of GCVM and Rodney 

Ward, a Board Member of GCVM. 

 

This success was a direct result of the support of our Golf Committee, 

chaired this year by Gene Turner and by the 92 players, many of you 

among them, that participated in this patriotic undertaking. Our Honor 

Guard and Fr. Pat opened the tournament with a moving ceremony that 

captured the special nature of this event (per SK Joe Ferreira). 
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Honor Guard 

 

A Tip of the Beret to FN Ed Gagliano and SK Roger Brouillette for 

completing the three Amigos who presented the colors at the Golf 

Tourney at Heritage yesterday.  The heat was sweltering, but the 

enthusiasm was high.  The committee did an excellent  job and 

deserve a major Tip of the Beret for their time and organizational 

skills. 

 The 9/11 events have had a good initial response.  The AM event in 

Georgetown has 5 sign ups, and the PM event at PBOC has 7.  Always 

can use more, for as we say – Life Comes at you Fast.  Report for the 

AM event by 8:30 AM and the PM by 4:00 PM.  The 9/11 committee 

meets on the 26th (per Corps Commander Charles Sacavage). 

A Sir Knight Memorial Presented to the Assembly 

We were given a pyx communion container with the late SK Sal 

Bilella's name engraved on it by his wife Pamela Billella.  We are 

grateful and will be giving it to the Precious Blood of Christ Lakes at 

Litchfield Communion Ministry.  

More Kudos for the GCVM Golf Committee 

SK Phil Bath Helped out in a big way on the day of the Golf 

Tournament. Thank you! Thanks were given to SK Joe Ferreira, SK 

Gene Turner and all who helped out.  

New Business 

Bill Sturgeon will be taking over the Bar from Jim McMahon.  

The Pasta Dinner in Georgetown and at PBOC will be held on Oct. 

9th. We need 12 people at each location. Sign up on the website.  

Next month we should be back in Founders Hall. 

3 



 

Council 11028 Report 

SK Jim McMahon reported that the Army Chorus will be at Precious 

Blood on Friday, October 15 at 6 pm. Ushers are needed. 

Sunday, October 17 is the PBOC Parish Picnic. Knights are needed for 

setup and tear down of tables and chairs. 

SK Gene Turner said the Soccer shootout will be on Oct. 10. 

The Waverly Road cleanup is scheduled for Oct. 16. Signup is on-line. 

Council 3067 Report 

Council 3067 just filed with Supreme today our 5th Food Pantry 

Report for 2021, totaling 6,350 pounds of food donated to “Helping 

Hands of Georgetown” and St. Cyprian Outreach; resulting in $500 of 

rebate funds from Supreme to our Charity Account! 

Council 3067 has raised over $6300 to date in 2021 from 2 Columbus 

Hope drives; with 3rd drive scheduled for September 10 - 11, 2021 at 

Walmart; and 4th and final drive scheduled for October 29 - 30, 2021. 

Due to COVID restraints in 2021, State K of C reportedly has  revised 

our small council goal "down" from approximately $4400; but our 

Council-set goal remains $10,000!  Funds will be evenly split between 

Special Olympics - Area 9, the J.O.Y. School of Pawleys Island and 

the Georgetown County Board of Disabilities and Special Needs. 

 

Our Grand Knight Bob McMahan and wife represented our Council 

3067 at the S.C. State commemorative Mass for the 1st Anniversary of 

the Feast Day of Father McGivney in Columbia August 13th. 

 

Council 3067 plans for October include a return of Soccer Challenge, 

assisting the St. Mary's Parish with a planned return of our Parish 

Festival in late October and a return to fundraising for the 2-

seminarians that we have pledged to support at $500 each. 

(per SK Colin Peterson - Faithful Purser Assembly 3272). 
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Our next officers meeting is Tuesday, Sept. 21 at 6 pm. 

 

SK Gene Turner, Faithful Scribe       August 26, 2021 

 

 
 

SK Ron Gilbert, President of GCVM and Rodney Ward, a Board 

Member of GCVM Receiving Check at Golf Tournament 
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2021/22 
Operating 
Statement  As of Aug 31, 2021 

       

       

Balance as of July 31, 2021    #REF! 

       

Opening Balance August 1, 2021   $13,109.00 

       

Deposits       

 32-106 GCVM Golf Foursomes  2640.00 

  GCVM Golf Sponsors  400.00 

 32-107 GCVM Golf Foursomes  780.00 

  GCVM Golf Sponsors  130.00 

  Mulligans    595.50 

  50/50    445.00 

  Baskets of Cheers   920.00 

  GCVM Seed Money   300.00 

  Total Deposits   6210.50 

       

Warrants       

 72-905 Heritage Golf (GCVM) 
32-
866 3692.80 

 72-906 2021 GCVM Tee Signs (L. Vercellotti) 291.51 

 72-907 Heritage Golf (GCVM)  798.89 

 72-908 GCVM Golf Basket of Cheer (R. Hilken) 184.94 

 72-909 GCVM Golf Basket of Cheer (M. Sturgeon) 176.00 

 72-910 
2021 GCVM Golf Tournament Net 
Proceeds 4247.00 

 72-911 
2-21 Pasta Dinner Ticket Supplies (J. 
Morris) 50.41 

  GCVM Seed Money   300.00 

  Total Warrants   9741.55 

       

Balance as of August 31, 2021    9577.95 

       

 Membership = 114     
 

 

 

 


